
BOARD MEETING 
UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

September 8, 1977 

The September board meeting of the local United Methodist Women 
was called to order by the president, Pat Masius in the home of 
Kay Potenza. Pat opened the meeting with a devotion from the 
book "A Daily Devotional for Joyful Living". 

Kay served coffee or tea with delicious coffeecake. Thanks again, 
Kay. The minutes were approved. Ellen Sharpe sent get well cards 
to Lydia Kennedy, Eldora Prickett, Eunice Schwemm, Mel Barnes, 
F. L. Bennett, Jane Bryant, Robert Colburn, Lois McIntosh, Fred 
Hanna, Mrs. Lester Schniepp, John Rackow, Doyle Hayt, Harold 
Gerry, Earl Young, Eleanor Cropp, Becky Meeks and birthday cards 
to Mary Jane Findley, Janice Rieke, Mark Danielson, and Carol 
Rushing. Lola Rieke gave the treasurer's report. The August 31 
balance was $2,206.99; it was filed for audit. 

Announcements  

Sept. 13 - Rummage Sale Committee Meeting, 9:30 a.m. 
Sept. 25 - Potluck at Church. 
Oct. 1 - 	Northern Ill. U.M.W. Annual Meeting, United Methodist 

Church, Evanston, 9:15 a.m. - 2:45 p.m. Child care 
will be offered. Lunch $2.50. Reservations must be 
in by Sept. 21. 

Oct. 16 - Rummage Sale Set up. 
Oct. 19 - Elgin District Meeting, 9:00 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. It 

will be at Woodstock. Child care will be offered. 
Lunch $1.75. Reservations must be in by Oct. 10. 

Oct. 20-21 - Rummage Sale. 

Pat Ghimenti asked if we were going to send the letter to all 
the women in our Church as planned. As soon as all reports are 
turned in for the letter it will be prepared. 

Circle leaders please ask all your people to come and help during 
the week of the rummage sale. Ask how many are planning on work-
ing on Thursday and staying for lunch. 

Reports  

Istvan -told about plans for Thank Offering Sunday. The speaker 
will be Myrta Pfeiffer on Sunday, Nov. 6. 

Findley -one of our money projects will be a program, Nov. 9. 
"The Christmas Story in Art" given by Irene Kreer. There will 
be a coffee first then the lecture 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 
Sitter service will be provided by reservation. Tickets will 
be $3.00. Invite lots of friends. 

Muench -Evelyn Ames is the chairman on Global Ministries. They 
will be sending $1,000 to Marsha Ball. 



Potenza - we supported a campership this summer and Kay told about 
it. It was very much appreciated. 

Nelson - "In Touch" is a newsletter being sent from Lake Bluff. 

Lowy - asked what circles had certain members of the Home Circle. 
Meals with Wheels have 8-10 clients a day. 

Ames - Nominating committee had a summer meeting. The new slate 
of officers will be presented in October. 

Abigail - they are going to Rosecrance Sept. 15, 9:00 a.m. to 
2:30 p.m. Anyone wishing to go please call Mary Phillips. 

The tea offering will be sent to Marcy-Newberry. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 
11:35 a.m. 

Shirley Blue 
Secretary 

General Meeting: Erika served the luncheon. The program was 
given by Mrs. Nancy Claassen from Family Services of South Lake 
County. 
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